EB 2009/98/R.57 Annual Report on Quality Assurance in IFAD’s Projects and Programmes

This second Annual Report on Quality Assurance in IFAD’s Projects and Programmes is divided into three sections.
Section I:  An overview of the quality assurance (QA) process
· The QA function and process took effect as of 2 January 2008. Six QA review. sessions have taken place to date, during which 61 projects have been reviewed.
· QA reviews take place three times a year (January, June and September), with each review spanning approximately two weeks.

· A total of 15 external reviewers have participated in the process which have between 20 and 40 years of experience.

· Project documents are in French and Spanish as well as English.
Section II: Overall results from the QA review of 32 operations in 2009 and ratings based on the use of Results Measurement Framework (RMF) indicators
· A total of 32 projects were submitted to three separate QA sessions this year.
· Of the 32 projects, six (about 19 per cent of the total) were cofinanced with another international financial institute as the lead financier.
· This year’s QA reviews show an upward trend and contain several encouraging signs pointing to substantive improvement in quality-at-entry.
· There are tangible improvements in the quality of projects overall.
· There is an increase in the number of projects considered to be part of a process of “scaling-up”.
· Overall results during the past two years point to substantive improvements in the quality of project design and indicate that, by and large, the QE/QA processes are having the desired effect on project quality.
· Despite these improvements, two thirds of the projects still require additional assurances during loan negotiations and/or modification during implementation.
· As was the case last year, QA reviewers identified some design weaknesses in about two thirds of the projects, but were able to address and mitigate these shortcomings through a series of recommendations.
· 49 of the 61 projects reviewed since 2008 are likely to achieve their development objectives, resulting in an overall 82 per cent satisfactory outcome.
· It was noted that reviews should be a continuous process (from inception to QA) rather than a review at one point in time.
· Whenever feasible, QE advisers should join design teams in the field.
Section III: Identifying a range of design issues emerging from the two-year experience of QA reviews that deserve further attention in 2010.
· There are a number of design aspects with scope for further improvement.

· Special attention will be paid to these issues by the QE and QA reviews in 2010, and a further update on the progress made in tackling them will be provided in next year’s report.
· A brief summary of these issues is presented in the original document.
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